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 2019 National Youth Leadership Training

Rhodes-France Scout Reservation 

March 29-31 and April 5-7

Dear 2019 NYLT Participant:

Congratulations on signing up to attend National Youth Leadership Training at Rhodes-France Scout Reservation. You and upwards of 40 other Scouts from throughout Greater St. Louis Council will soon be living, camping, and working together to learn the elements of what effective leaders must know, do and be.   A staff of youth who have excelled at this training in previous years has been recruited to direct this training.  NYLT is the premier leadership training for youth at the council level and we look forward to welcoming you to our course!

At NYLT 2019, you will have a chance to learn and try out many leadership skills you can use in the program of your own troop, patrol or crew. We expect that you will grow as a Scout and demonstrate the fine qualities that your Scoutmaster and unit leaders saw in you when they recommended you for the course; as such, we expect that you will take an active, productive part in the training.  We also expect that you will at all times conduct yourself as befits a Scout, that is, honoring your vow to abide by the Scout Oath and Law.

Please plan to arrive at camp by 6:00 p.m. on both Fridays of the course.  You should arrive in your field uniform (aka “Class A), since pictures for the course will be taken during registration on Day 1 and a Flag Assembly will reopen the course on Day 4.  Expect to be dismissed from the course at 5:00 p.m. on Sunday of each weekend.  NYLT is immersion training, so your attendance on each day of the course is essential.  Please find enclosed a packing list of what you will need to bring with you to the course.

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions.

Steve Green, 2019 NYLT Course Director

217-202-0532

csvert@yahoo.com
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2019 National Youth Leadership Training

Rhodes-France Scout Reservation 

March 29-31 and April 5-7

Dear NYLT Participant Parent:

Enclosed herewith is a letter welcoming your Scout to our course and a packing list of what they will need to bring with them for both weekends of the course.  Please plan to have them at camp by 6:00 p.m. on both Fridays of the course.  Expect them to be dismissed from the course at 5:00 p.m. on Sunday.   At 4:00 p.m. on April 7, the last day of the course, a closing flag ceremony is scheduled to begin.  Parents are welcome to attend the ceremony.  Other aspects of course logistics about which you may have questions are:

Late Arrivals
All participants must arrive on time. A crucial part of the learning process at NYLT involves the experience of living and working with a team of individuals called a patrol. A sense of esprit d’corps begins to develop from the outset.

Early Departures
There are no early departures. Please do not plan on picking up your scout before the times noted above. Each patrol is responsible for packing up camp equipment and cleaning up their campsite. All participants are expected to share equally in this process. To leave early would be to place an undue burden on remaining patrol members and be corrosive to patrol spirit.

Leaving During the Week
Upon arrival, participants are not permitted to leave and return during the course, unless it is an
emergency. This means a participant may have to make a choice between coming to NYLT and participating in a potential sporting event or other type of event. This also includes events that may delay their arrival or speed up their departure!

Visitations
The curriculum at NYLT is highly structured and tightly scheduled. The only “free time” is around meal times or just before bed. Visits tend to disrupt patrol routine and erode patrol spirit and unity. An important aspect of this course is to allow young leaders to function without adults looking over their shoulder. We would not advise visiting during the course.

To assure the safety and security of staff and participants, any visitors are asked to check in with Staff at the Admin Building.  If no one is available there, check the Activity Building, so arrangements can be made. 

Discipline
Because participants will perform daily camp chores without constant adult supervision, all participants must be responsible and mature. Participants will live by the Scout Oath, Scout Law, and any special rules of the course AT ALL TIMES! This also includes observance of BSA Youth Protection Guidelines, which are emphatic in prohibiting any sort of behavior that qualify as harassment, hazing or bullying.  Any Scout who fails to live up to these expectations will be counseled. If it becomes necessary to send your scout home, you will be contacted and required to pick up your scout as soon as possible. If you will be unavailable during the course, please note an alternative adult to contact.  


Lost / Stolen / Damaged Equipment
Damage (other than normal wear and tear) to any Council property or equipment, or any personal property of another participant or staff member, will be paid for by those responsible. Personal property left unclaimed after the conclusion of the course will be turned in to the Decatur Scout Office. If still unclaimed after 30 days, it will be disposed of. Stealing is a serious violation of the Scout Oath and Law and is grounds for dismissal.

Illegal Materials
Alcohol, cigarettes, illegal drugs, weapons, fireworks, or other illegal materials are not allowed on Boy Scout property. Possession of such items will not only result in dismissal but may necessitate police involvement. 

Sickness / Injuries
Should your scout become ill during the course they will be removed from the patrol and provided with a bed at our first aid station. Should the illness persist, or if it continues to worsen, you will be contacted to take your scout home. For serious illness or injury, your scout will be taken to the emergency room in Pana and you will be contacted.

Special Diet Needs or Activity Restrictions

ANY special needs (such as diet allergies or activity restrictions) were to be noted on the Registration Form.  This was so that necessary arrangements could be made in a timely manner.  Allowances for minor physical limitations are possible, though all participants must be able to function independently without excessive assistance or aid.  Please contact the Decatur Office ASAP if you have questions or concerns about course menu.

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions.

Steve Green, 2019 NYLT Course Director

217-202-0532

csvert@yahoo.com

